

STATE OF WASHINGTON DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY

Northwest Regional Office • 3190 160th Avenue SE • Bellevue, Washington 98008-5452 • (425) 649-7000

June 16, 2006

CERTIFIED MAIL 7005 1820 0004 5364 2816

Mr. Michael Bauman Daimler Chrysler Corporation 800 Chrysler Drive E Auburn Hill, MI 48326-2757

Re: Notification of Pending Inactive Determination Status for the following Hazardous Waste Site enrolled in the Voluntary Cleanup Program:

• Site Name: Lynnwood Dodge Inc.

• Site Address: 20612 Hwy. 99, Lynnwood, WA 98036

• Facility/Site No.: 38761451

• VCP No.: NW1087

Dear Mr. Bauman:

This is a follow-up to the Notification of Pending Inactive Determination letter (Notification letter) we sent to you on March 31, 2006. The Notification letter requested a site status update within 30 days of the date of the letter. Because we did not receive the update by May 1, 2006, we are removing your site from the Voluntary Cleanup Program (VCP).

The status of this site has been updated in Department of Ecology's database of contaminated sites. Once you are ready to pursue cleanup activities, you are welcome to reapply to the VCP. If you have any questions you may reach me at 425-649-7070.

Sincerely

Mark H. Edens

Voluntary Cleanup Program Unit Supervisor

Toxic Cleanup Program

Mal H. Edm

MHE:nr

cc: Nnamdi Madakor, Department of Ecology VCP Coordinator

Trish Akana, Department of Ecology

